From: Burrage, Susannah
Sent: 18 July 2018 16:33

To: Colin and Jose Piers'

Cc: Banks, Andrew <Andrew.Banks@herefordshire.gov.uk>

Subject: Barrow Farm
Dear Mr and Mrs Piers

The Planning Officer for the application in relation to this site has forwarded your email regarding
the fly issue onto myself. | have responded formally through the planning process as below

‘Dear Andrew

Thank you for your further consultation on this application. Our department would regulate this site
for issues such as noise and nuisance as the number of poultry proposed are {and would remain if
planning permission is granted) below the Environment Agency’s threshold of 40,000 at which point
the site would require a permit and the Agency would regulate.

Please can you advise the objector who has raised concerns regarding a perceived increase in the
number of flies in the area that our department can investigate this matter. My best suggestion is
that they {and their neighbours as appropriate) email our department at
ethelpline @herefordshire.gov.uk with as much information as possible.’

| hope that the above is self-explanatory.

Best wishes

Susannah Burrage

Environmental Health Officer

Environmental Health and Trading Standards Service
Herefordshire Council

8 St Owen’s Street

Hereford

HR1 2PJ

Tel: 01432 261757

E mail: sburrage@®herefordshire.gov.uk




